











Cultus Lake Park Board
4165 Columbia Valley Road

Cultus Lake, BC V2R 5B5

To Whom it May Concern,

My wife and | have recently submitted an application to the Fraser Valley Regional District for a
variance at 29 Lakeshore Drive. The variance requested is to add a second basement to the
dwelling to facilitate the house reaching the existing grade; which sits at 24 feet below the crown
of the road.

We are long time residents of Cultus Lake, presently residing at 45642 Rachael Place. In October
2019 we purchased 29 Lakeshore Drive with the intent to build our forever home. The purpose of
reaching out to the Park Office is to garner the Boards support for our variance application.

Precision Design drafted our plan to maximize parking to alleviate some of burden from the
common area parking. (Please refer to attachment A)

The consequences of designing a house with a garage on a steep lot is that we push our house
further over the steep grade, unlike lots just south of us with similar grades and no garages. (For
example, lots 32,33,35,36,37,38,40,43,44) These homeowners were able to keep the house tight to
the bank reducing the drop in grade; sacrificing parking in process and adding additional congestion
to the street.

Please find attached (schedule B) a Topography Survey from Vector that shows our lot sloping 24
feet or 7.35 meters from the center of road to back of lot. The distance from the floor in the garage
to existing grade is over 22 feet.

The plans we recently submitted to the FVRD meet the both the current height restrictions and
other property setbacks. We are not planning on building our home higher than other homes in the
area, simply looking for a common sense approach to get from bottom of garage floor to existing
grade that maintains curb appeal for both ourselves and the neighboring properties.

Our submitted proposal, by Precision Design, is a combination of crawlspace and part full height
basement that works well with the existing slope of the lot. The current zoning seems to work with
the majority of lots, however out of the 107 lake front parcels, only about 10 have the steep terrain
similar to that of lot 29 Lakeshore Drive.



With a maximum allowable basement height of 9 Ft. and no option to put in a crawl space we are tasked
with looking at other options to get house up to the existing ground level.

There are several other homes on Lakeshore drive that have set a precedent for this already and the
home under construction located at 309 Monroe received this variance as well. We look forward to your
support on this matter.

Kind regards

Kelly Mendonca & Shelby Mendonca

Please feel free to call for any clarification or discussion



This is the road side rendering. To show how it will look from the street. It is modest. And you can see front of
house is all garage. Entrance on side.



